
What’s On  
Oct. Red Tree Gallery—
Exhibition of paintings by 
Donna Mitchell-Byers 
Oct 2th Term 4 begins 
Oct 7th Jindivick Market 
Oct 8th 2pm Reading Jin-
divick Writers Group free 
activity, includes drinks and 
nibbles. 0417 188 694 Aman-
da to book for catering. 

If you would like to include information about a local event, club, person etc please  
contact the editor by email via:  newsletter@jindivick.org.au or phone 0417 188 694.   

The deadline for the November issue is 25th October 
This Newsletter is published by the Jindivick Progress Association. 

We acknowledge the Traditional Owners of this land and pay our respect to their Elders 
past, present and emerging.   

October 2023 

Regular Events 
St James Anglican Church, Jindivick Services on the 
first and third Sundays of the month.  The Service 
begins at 11.30: we gather for a cuppa and a bickie a 
bit earlier.  Further details, ph Faye  0400 014 226   
Atticus Health, Jindivick  Make an appointment at: 
www.atticushealth.com.au/location/jindivick-
medical-clinic or call the clinic on 56 285 445 Open 
Mon—Fri 9-4:30. Sat & Sun 9-3.  
Jindi Craft Group Meets in the Hall, Thursdays, 11am 
–4pm phone Nikki Cadzow 0447 776 178 
Jindivick Hall To book go to www.jindivick.org.au/
bookings  Billiard Room bookings contact Ros          
Ph 0439 008 501  
Jindi Jems  Will meet Wed 6th Sep. If you'd like to 
join us please call Maz Ph  0447 491 502 
Jindivick Knitting Group Meets on the 2nd and 4th 
Tues of the month at the Hall from 10-12. Don't 
knit?  Don't worry, just join us for a cuppa and a 
chat. Call Maz on 0447 491 502 
Jindivick Pool Nights  For further info. call Phil on 
0444 525 556  Bookings via Ros: 0439 008 501  
Jindi Writers Group Meets on Wednesdays 11am at 
the Red Tree Gallery. No experience necessary. BYO 
lunch, pen and paper. If you’d like more info call 
Mandy on 0419 384 600 or Amanda 0417 188 694 
Jindivick Yoga Group meets at 9:30am on Thursdays 
for an hour.  Ph Janet on 0499 248 302 for more in-
formation. 

VALE ROSALIE SNOXALL—A grandchilds perspective… 

Miriam Rosalie Snoxall (Ray) was born 19th Juy 1939. She 
was one of 4 children. She had one older brother and 2 
older sisters. Nana was the daughter of Stella and Ber-
nard Ray, who lived in Kenya, Africa. Nanas sisters pre-
ferred the name Rosalie – so that is what people called 
her. 

In 1958, Nana was married to Philip Snoxall in Namirem-
be Cathedral in Uganda. They migrated to Australia in 
1964 with 3 small children – Andre, Nicola and Gavin. 
They had 2 more children – Clio and Noel born in Austral-
ia. 

All her life she has been extremely interested in flowers 
and plants, in particular roses, because there are literally 
hundreds of different kinds. Nana has built a magnificent 
garden at Jindivick – it is so special that people come to 
see it in bus loads. 

Nana also likes monkeys and she had a pet monkey when 
she was a girl, she called it Jackie. Jackie was black and 
white and nana had him until he went to the zoo. When-
ever nana would leave fresh bread out on the table ready 
for dinner, he would climb onto the table and grab the 
bread and eat it! 

Nana grows all sorts of food in her veggie patch and she 
has an orchard for all her berries to grow. With all the 
foods she grows she makes marmalade, jams, mayon-
naise and my favourite rhubarb lemonade! 

Nana is fantastic at art. She makes stained glass windows, 
knit wear and crochets lots of things. Nana is helpful and 
kind. She likes cooking, arty stuff and gardening. Nana is 
a lovely person and I feel special around her. (Ella Snox-
all)  

Rosalie loved the Jindivick community and the people 
that helped enrichen her life. Rosalie passed away on 5th 
September 2023 following a battle with cancer. Thankyou 
for all the condolences, thoughts and blessings people 
have given us. The family xxx 

http://www.jindivick.org.au/bookings
http://www.jindivick.org.au/bookings


FROM JINDIVICK WRITERS GROUP 

FOR YOU ROSALIE 

How we all will miss the vivid tales of your incredible life. 

Your Grandfather’s burning T pee with Cathryn wheels on Guy Fawks night. 

From time spent in London cellars as the Doogle Bugs fell. 

To alluring scenes of your beloved Africa with its majestic spell. 

Swimming over coral reefs with crystal clear water on an azure sea. 

Story of Jacqui, your colobus monkey, in quest of cake, upending tea. 

The colourful bazaars with everything from exotic animals to brass ware, 

With scent of sweet pastries and aromatic spices that fill the air. 

Riding in a quaint, donkey drawn rickshaw through the clove plantations, 

The horror of the senseless murders, fleeing Africa, with a baby, to avoid assassination. 

Life, seeming in exile, back in England where you felt outcast. 

With Philip and young family on the ship travelling to Australia as “ten-pound Poms”, at last. 

At writing Group, sitting around your dining table, gazing through your magnificent stained glass. 

Scenes of Africa, the Australian magpie, your immaculate garden to Baw Baw, the view, world class. 

We admired your sensitivity, determination strength and directness; you never suffered fools. 

Riddled with cancer you outlived doctors’ expectations, busy with your memoir, garden, art and singing your tools. 

You shared and showed us, enriching our lives, Rosalie. May you rest in peace. 

Spring in Rosalie’s beautiful Garden. 

The Café will 
specialize in 
coffee with 
home made 
cakes and bis-
cuits,  toasted 
sandwiches and 
sausage rolls. 
Hours will be 
8am to 4 pm 7 

THE BARN CAFÉ  Adam is completing the finishing 

touches on the refurbishment of the Barn Café and 

is looking forward to its opening early October. 



For Seniors month Jindivick Writers 

Group is holding a free reading and  ac-

tivity,  including drinks and snack at  Red 

Tree Gallery Sat 8th Oct 2pm for book-

ings (for set out and catering) please 

ring or text Amanda on 0417 188 694. 
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Drouin West CFA Keeping Our Communities Safe. 

Can we fit? In an emergency we want to be able to reach you without delay. It is important to check, will we be 

able to get through your gate, will we be able to drive down your driveway and we can travel around your property 

in case of a fire. To assist with this, ensure your trees are cut back with plenty of room for us to travel safely. It is 

also time to see if your property prepared for the fast-approaching grass and bushfire season. Parts of Australia are 

already experiencing major fires, lets ensure we are prepared and ready. During October, Drouin West Fire Brigade 

will be conducting Property Advise Visits to areas of Jindivick that have been identified as high-risk areas. If you 

would like more information on this and Property Preparedness, come visit us at the Jindivick Market on Saturday 

the 7th October, or visit our Facebook and send us a message. We are always happy to chat with you or visit your 

property with information on how to keep you, your family, pets and your home as safe as possible.  

 

 

For more information about Drouin West Fire Brigade visit our Facebook page https://www.facebook.com/

drouinwestfirebrigadecfa  

https://www.facebook.com/drouinwestfirebrigadecfa
https://www.facebook.com/drouinwestfirebrigadecfa


JINDIVICK CRICKET CLUB                   

We have really gone through some 

changes in the last couple of seasons 

and I really want to get it out there 

that we are open to the community 

for their support. 

We are also opening up our Thursday 

night training nights for the communi-

ty to have dinner with us. 

JINDI JEMS 

8 of the Jems enjoyed a lovely after-

noon at Willi's,  lots of yummy cakes, 

& of course, lots of chatter & laughter. 

For our Oct trip we're planning to go 

out to Willow Grove for afternoon 

tea. 

For full details please call Maz on 

0447491502. 

Jindivick’s New Playground com-

plete and ready to enjoy over the 

holidays and in time for the October 

Community Garden 

Another working bee was held on Sat-
urday the 16th of September. Special 
thank you to Mr and Mrs Watts for 
helping out. The gardens are starting 
to take shape you can now see many 
of the sculptures. There is still a lot of 
weeding to do to clean out the areas 
that have had weed spray. 

I will not be running another working 
bee at this stage due to other commit-
ments and also for the lack of interest 

 



 JINDIVICK PRIMARY SCHOOL 

After 12 years at beautiful Jindivick. It is with a mixture of sadness and excitement that I am writing this. I could 
not have asked for a better school and community to finish my career. I will be taking such wonderful memories 
of friendships made over the years.  The students presented me with a beautiful artwork and I will treasure it and 
the memories at Jindivick Primary School. Thank you, Wendy Arnott 

The new principal at Jindivick Primary School is Ms Lara Wilson.  It was great for the school community to meet 
Lara at the school Annual Soiree in the last week of term 3 and she is looking forward to getting to know the stu-
dents and school community. 

The students did an amazing job at the Soiree, showing their many and varied talents.  The 1950s costumes worn 
by students and staff made the evening more fun. 

It will be a busy fourth term with Footsteps Dance Program, and lots of other activities planned. Have a great term 
break and a fantastic Term 4. 

Term 4 starts Monday 2nd October. 



Local Bush Walks to explore and 

enjoy 

An interesting area to investigate, 

before the tracks reopen to vehi-

cles, is Robinsons Creek Track the 

views along the top of the logging 

coupe are fantastic. This can be 

done either the full length from the 

Bullock link extension (out Stolls 

Rd) down to Forest Rd Labertouche 

drop off and pickup are best for 

this. Or if you prefer a return loop 

Robinsons Creek Track to Tin Mine 

Track, and back Bullock Link Track 

(quite challenging) You can Park at 

the Caves Rd.  

This forms part of a challenging 

4WD trail it amazes me the extent 

some enthusiasts go to maximise 

damage their vehicles. 

If you are not sure where to go or 

would like someone to go with feel 

free to give me (Amanda) a call on          

0417 188 694 

1st and 

3rd 

Sunday 

all wel-

come 

11.30 


